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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 



their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
l sherwood 
1550 sv 
bham, WA 98229 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
I write to comment on the rule-change for managing reintroduced 
Mexican gray wolves. I hope your draft environmental impact 
statement will include a Conservation Alternative that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. I hope also you will not include 
any alternative for analysis that would increase take of wolves, 
set any limits on wolf numbers, restrict their movements, or in 
any other respect infringe on the potential of establishing 
additional Mexican wolf populations, one of which is already 
called for in the 1982 Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of 



which will likely be required in a future revision of that plan. 
I hope your conservation alternative will allow release of 
captive bred wolves directly into New Mexico, including the 
White Sands Wolf Recovery Area and will allow wolves to roam 
freely outside the boundaries of the designated Wolf Recovery 
Area and not be geographically constrained by any other 
politically derived restrictions - just as other endangered 
species are allowed free movement. I hope you will require 
livestock owners using public lands to remove or render inedible 
the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to prevent wolves 
from being attracted to areas where domestic animals are 
vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This could be 
accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless for 
subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Peter Steinhart 
717 Addison Ave. 
Palo Alto, CA 94301 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Charlotte Pirch 
9826 Lewis Avenue 
Fountain Valley, CA 92708 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Ron Smith 
716 Timber Lane 
Langhorne, PA 19047 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Katerina Peltier 
3010 N Oriente Ave 
Sarasota, FL 34235 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Patricia Danser 
14325 Hwy. 549 SE 
Deming, NM 88030 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Kathleen St.Denis 
249 Boston Street 
Syracuse, NY 13206 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically 
constrained by any other politically derived restrictions - just 
as other endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Personally I want my grandchildren's grandchildren and beyond to 
know divergent wildlife just as my grandparent's grandparents 
did. These wolves deserve a place on this planet just as you and 
I do and all our prodgeny. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Kathleen Wolfe 
28701 Sixth Place South #201 
Des Moines, WA 98198-8274 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Charles Ayers 
6365 Heughs Canyon Dr. 
Salt Lake City, UT 84121 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Ward Dudley 
16708 Old National Pike SW 
Frostburg, MD 21532 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Lisa Piner 
1651 Iowa 
Costa Mesa, CA 92626 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Annie Coughlin 
13428 Cedar St. 
Hesperia, CA 92345 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Carl Howard 
19 King Avenue 
Columbus, OH 43201-2721 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Shelly Daniels 
1615 N 36TH ST #8 
ST JOSEPH, MO 64506 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Karen Miller 
315 Spinnaker Way 
Seal Beach, CA 90740 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Susan Yarnell 
5722 Hideaway Dr 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Georgia Mattingly 
412 Verdant Circle 
Longmont, CO 80501-3908 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Johnathan Woodward 
2033 Brandilyn Street 
Anchorage, AK 99516 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 



analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
vivian fahlgren 
1837 sally creek circle 
hayward, CA 94541 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 



analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Chuck Wieland 
206A Compton Circle 
San Ramon, CA 94583 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Kat Pierquet 
S77W18401 Kelly Dr 
Muskego, WI 53150 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
David MacPherson 
6269 Lazy Oak Trail 
Muskegon, MI 49442 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Dwayne Haus, N.D. 
P.O. Box 98484 
Raleigh, NC 27624 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Betsy Strazzarino 
2691 Cottonwood Dr. 
San Bruno, CA 94066 
 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122816360031-223683 ;          Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:36:00 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m021.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id B092519E800E
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:10:09 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [65.160.234.70] (EHLO mx70.getactive.com) by 
p01c11m021.mxlogic.net (mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with ESMTP id 
f5885774.2444020656.15277.00-107.p01c11m021.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<vlhl@earthlink.net>); Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:35:59 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO weba1.sac.getactive.com) 
([192.168.17.109])  by mx70.getactive.com with SMTP; 28 Dec 2007 
15:31:31 -0800 
PostedDate:  12/28/2007 04:35:58 PM 
$MessageID:  <20071228233558.17229.9832.qmail@weba1.sac.getactive.com> 
From:  vlhl@earthlink.net 
SendTo:  R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
Subject:  Attn: Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0010146601; B=0.500(0); S=0.010(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122835); R=0.091(1071128144553); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <vlhl@earthlink.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [65.160.234.70] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/28/2007 04:36:00 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 02:59:09 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 02:59:09 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  vlhl@earthlink.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/28/2007 04:36:00 PM-12/28/2007 04:36:01 PM,12/28/2007 
04:36:01 PM-12/28/2007 04:36:01 PM 
$Orig:  C11B8FCD16FD36E9872573BF0081A3A0 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/28/2007 04:36:01 PM 
 
Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Lori Loiola 
4410 nw 12th street 
coconut creek, FL 33066-1534 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Dee Warenycia 
104 Stratford Court 
Roseville, CA 95661 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Ruth Miller 
1819 Billabong Lane 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
Thank you for te opportunity to comment on the rule-change for 
managing reintroduced Mexican gray wolves. The solution, I 
believe, should comply with the conservation mandate of the 
Endangered Species Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any 
and all sources, including government take and illegal poaching 
- to keep the population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 



 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically 
constrained by any other politically derived restrictions - just 
as other endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Richard Booth 
26250 Dreschfielod 
Grosse Ile, MI 48138 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
J. T. Parker 
P. O. Box 973 
Hamilton, MT 59840 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 



analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Alexandra Frappier 
1949 Rose Street 
Berkeley, CA 94709 
 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122816340198-223650 ;          Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:34:01 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m003.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 5AEE819E8008
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:08:11 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [65.160.234.70] by p01c11m003.mxlogic.net 
(mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with SMTP id 9e785774.2581085104.22115.00-
003.p01c11m003.mxlogic.net (envelope-from <ankh14@twcny.rr.com>); Fri, 
28 Dec 2007 16:34:01 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO weba1.sac.getactive.com) 
([192.168.17.109])  by mx70.getactive.com with SMTP; 28 Dec 2007 
15:29:31 -0800 
PostedDate:  12/28/2007 04:33:58 PM 
$MessageID:  <20071228233358.17229.9818.qmail@weba1.sac.getactive.com> 
From:  ankh14@twcny.rr.com 
SendTo:  R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
Subject:  Attn: Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0010146601; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.010(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122835); R=0.091(1071128144618); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <ankh14@twcny.rr.com> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [(unknown)] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/28/2007 04:34:01 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 02:59:12 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 02:59:12 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  ankh14@twcny.rr.com 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/28/2007 04:34:01 PM-12/28/2007 04:34:03 PM,12/28/2007 
04:34:03 PM-12/28/2007 04:34:03 PM 
$Orig:  F9C2D5680431F643872573BF00817566 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/28/2007 04:34:03 PM 
 
Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
nicole rivet 
7330 east carter road 
Westmoreland, NY 13490 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Eileen Danielson 
1861 NW 32 Ct 
Oakland Park, FL 33309 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Caitlin Schmedlin 
331 Purdy Hill Road 
Monroe, CT 06468 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Kenneth Hardy 
1107 Buena Vista 
South Pasadena, CA 91030 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Donna Olsen 
37890 Alta Dr. 
Fremont, CA 94536 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Maria Scripture 
2433 Deer Point Dr 
Montgomery, IL 60538 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Gregory Angle 
518 Lime Street 
Redlands, CA 92374 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Lucille Scholz 
PO Box 898 
Union Lake, MI 48387 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Devon Carson 
518 N. Mentor Ave. #102 
Pasadena, CA 91106 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Robert Glass 
736 Hayes 
Oak Park, IL 60302 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically 
constrained by any other politically derived restrictions - just 
as other endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
I don't understand your need to try and eliminate another 
endangered species. There are appoximately 61 Mexican wolves in 
their habitats in New Mexico and Arizona and around 100 more in 
other compounds thru out the country. They have only 3 (three) 
genetic lines left and they have to be monitored all the time to 
make sure the proper balance is maintained for a growth of 
healthy wolves. 
 
In case you have forgotten their were only 7 (seven) Mexican 
wolves left in the world in the 1970's. A lot of work has gone 
into increasing these numbers and now it seems that you are 
going to reverse the trend. Please take the whole history of 
theses wolves into consideration before you make any decisions 
about them. 
 



Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
wayne clark-elliott 
312 Powell Ave SW 
Renton, WA 98057 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Nolan Farkas 
9843 Forbes Ave 
Northridge, CA 91343 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Alexandra James Reed 
19 Glenburn Road 
Arlington, MA 02476 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Peggy Alexander 
32032 N 69th Street 
Scottsdale, AZ 85266 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Joanna Behrens 
PO Box 2558 
Jackson, WY 83001 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Michael Garvin 
1 Spring Hill Circle 
Sausalito, CA 94965 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Bonnie MacRaith 
2592 Maple Lane 
Arcata, CA 95521 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 



analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Sarah Cullen 
2987 Bridgeport Ave. 
Miami, FL 33133-3607 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
kathy winkelsas 
po box 13 
tonawanda, NY 14151 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
Thank you very much for the opportunity to comment on the 
rule-change for managing reintroduced Mexican gray wolves. Fish 
and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically 
constrained by any other politically derived restrictions - just 
as other endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read this message. May 2008 be 
a good year for you and for the gray wolf! 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Meghan MacKenzie 
22 Maguire Rd 
Wayland, MA 01778 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Ken Goldsmith 
75 Route 197 
Woodstock, CT 06281 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Danielle Parker 
2319 E. Mitchell Dr. 
Phoenix, AZ 85016 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Shannon York 
348 W Sacramento Ave C 
Chico, CA 95926 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Donna Lewis 
12921 Oxnard St 
Van nuys, CA 91401 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Megan Roemer 
PO Box 7093 
Boulder, CO 80302 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Randy Caffejian 
511 East Cornell Ave 
Fresno, CA 93704-5418 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
mary calese 
497 blue lake drive 
port st. lucie, FL 34986 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Judy Brownstein 
2601 E Windsor Ave 
Phoenix, AZ 85008 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Christine Magnuson 
234 Stafford Drive 
Mundelein, IL 60060 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Kim Petersen 
78655 St. Thomas dr. 
Bermuda Dunes, CA 92203 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Thomas Windberg 
2416 Pace Bend Rd S 
Spicewood, TX 78669-2619 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
di marinaro 
2753 ocean ave 4b 
bklyn, NY 11229 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Mary Mason 
2035 Harcourt Estates Dr. 
Cincinnati, OH 45244-2674 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Irena Franchi 
301 174 St. #2206 
Sunny Isles Beach, FL 33160 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Patricia Chelmecki 
4N696 Council Ct 
Elburn, IL 60119 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
dave moshel 
102 w 21st street 
tucson, AZ 85701 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
jenifer Gibson 
9703 Ed Street 
Hudson, FL 34669 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Melissa Cathcart 
3018 38 Ave S. 
Minneapolis, MN 55406 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Chip Phillips 
"41-35 45 St., 5A" 
Sunnyside, NY 11104 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
Please develop a conservation alternative to be analyzed in the 
draft environmental impact. It's important. And, if you're a 
Christian, you already know why it's important. Thank you. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Leslie Kappes 
728 Warwick Tpke 
Hewitt, NJ 07421 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 



analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Sarah Lynn Kerr 
5558E Old William Penn Hwy 
Export, PA 15632 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
william Jayes 
6023 robinson 
lockport, NY 14094 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Margery Coffey 
205 Farley Ave. 
Rosalie, NE 68055 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Karen Gray 
5749 Arlington Drive 
Plainfield, IN 46168-9029 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Craig Walker 
455 S. Mesa Dr. Unit 162 
Mesa, AZ 85210-2597 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
John Murray 
13644 spring grove 
dallas, TX 75240 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Aimee Whitman 
28 Wood Road 
Bedford Hills, NY 10507-1218 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Robert Myers 
5210 N. Eisenhower Rd. 
Roswell, NM 88201-8603 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
GOD CREATED THESE ANIMALS AS PART OF HIS WONDERFUL AND DIVERSE 
WORLD FOR US TO MANAGE AND PROTECT WITH RESPONSIBLE STEWARDSHIP. 



WE MUST NOT LOSE MORE WOLVES!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!YOU HAVE THE POWER 
TO ENSURE THE SURVIVAL AND GROWTH NATURALLY OF THESE WOLVES. 
PLEASE ACT RESPONSIBLY AND ENFORCE THE MANDATES OF THE 
ENDANGERED SPECIES ACT. NATURE TAKES CARE OF ITSELF IF IT IS 
LEFT ALONE SO WE DO NOT NEED PREDATOR CONTROL OF THE WOLF IN THE 
ABOVE MENTIONED AREAS. THANKS FOR YOUR COOPERATION IN PROTECTING 
AND PREMITTING THE WOLVES TO CONTINUE TO GROW IN HEALTHY 
POPULATIONS.!!! 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically 
constrained by any other politically derived restrictions - just 
as other endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 



vince and sandi vanacore 
1101 duncan circ;e #104 
palm beach gardens, FL 33418 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Artemis Asproyerakas 
1322 W. Ohio St. 
Chicago, IL 60622 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
I live in California with mountain lions so those living in AZ 
and NM can live with a few Mexican Wolves. I take the risk of 
running into a mountain lion each time I go out hunting with my 
hawk. I carry mace, not a gun. The ranchers in AZ and NM can 
take some risks too. They can be compensated for their loss. 
 
Please do what you can to help in the recovery of these 
magnificent animals. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 



Sincerely, 
Valerie Baldwin 
243 Echo Lane 
Portola Valley, CA 94028 
 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122816253939-223500 ;          Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:25:39 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m041.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id A5AAE19E8008
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Fri, 28 Dec 2007 15:59:48 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [65.160.234.70] (EHLO mx70.getactive.com) by 
p01c11m041.mxlogic.net (mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with ESMTP id 
2f585774.2465971120.91991.00-079.p01c11m041.mxlogic.net (envelope-from 
<mesteve@pacbell.net>); Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:25:38 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO weba1.sac.getactive.com) 
([192.168.17.109])  by mx70.getactive.com with SMTP; 28 Dec 2007 
15:21:10 -0800 
PostedDate:  12/28/2007 04:25:38 PM 
$MessageID:  <20071228232538.17229.9428.qmail@weba1.sac.getactive.com> 
From:  mesteve@pacbell.net 
SendTo:  R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
Subject:  Attn: Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0010146601; B=0.500(0); S=0.010(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122834); R=0.091(1071128144540); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <mesteve@pacbell.net> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [65.160.234.70] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/28/2007 04:25:39 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 02:59:41 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 02:59:41 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  mesteve@pacbell.net 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/28/2007 04:25:39 PM-12/28/2007 04:25:40 PM,12/28/2007 
04:25:40 PM-12/28/2007 04:25:40 PM 
$Orig:  3317A028073C82F6872573BF0080B113 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/28/2007 04:25:40 PM 
 
Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Mark Stevens 
137 Tweed Dr 
Danville, CA 94526-4141 
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Dear Mr. Millsap: 
  
I'm writing to add my voice to those asking for the Final Rule to be as  
broad as possible in its provision for the gray wolf to expand into new  
habitats in the wild lands of New Mexico.  If ranchers are going to 
make  
their living on lands that belong to all of us, they should have to 
adjust  
to the presence of wildlife that all of us feel it is important to 
save.   



Please save the wolf.   
  
Thank you very much. 
  
John Boucher 
6512 Horseshoe Drive 
Cochiti Lake, NM  87083 
505-465-0250 
JohnLBoucher@hotmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
Don't get caught with egg on your face. Play Chicktionary! Check it 
out! 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Bobby Champi 
200 Great Kills Road 
Staten Island, NY 10308 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Glen Domulevicz 
6160 S. Calle de La Menta 
Hereford, AZ 85615 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Randy Thomas 
304 Dover Dr. 
Richardson, TX 75080 
 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122816233995-223461 ;          Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:23:39 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m093.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 32A6B19E800E
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Fri, 28 Dec 2007 15:57:49 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [65.160.234.70] by p01c11m093.mxlogic.net 
(mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with SMTP id b7585774.3297270704.104447.00-
094.p01c11m093.mxlogic.net (envelope-from <savebiodiversity@msn.com>);
 Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:23:39 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO weba1.sac.getactive.com) 
([192.168.17.109])  by mx70.getactive.com with SMTP; 28 Dec 2007 
15:19:08 -0800 
PostedDate:  12/28/2007 04:23:35 PM 
$MessageID:  <20071228232335.17229.9382.qmail@weba1.sac.getactive.com> 
From:  savebiodiversity@msn.com 
SendTo:  R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
Subject:  Attn: Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0010146601; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.010(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122834); R=0.091(1071128144549); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <savebiodiversity@msn.com> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [(unknown)] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/28/2007 04:23:39 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 02:59:44 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 02:59:44 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  savebiodiversity@msn.com 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/28/2007 04:23:39 PM-12/28/2007 04:23:41 PM,12/28/2007 
04:23:41 PM-12/28/2007 04:23:41 PM 
$Orig:  ECAE2F127EAD898B872573BF0080826B 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/28/2007 04:23:41 PM 
 
Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Joan Olawski-Stiener 
10 Mtn. Ct. 
Warren, NJ 07059 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
linda sullivan 
5008 n hermitage 
chicago, IL 60640 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Gerald Underwood 
1219 32nd St. 
Anacortes, WA 98221 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 
upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 



protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically 
constrained by any other politically derived restrictions - just 
as other endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Dorothy Montgomery 
560 E. Monaco Pl. 
Tucson, AZ 85704-7411 
 
 
 



 
Received:  from smtp1.fws.gov ([164.159.171.2])          by ifw9bct-
smtp1.fws.doi.net (Lotus Domino Release 7.0.3)          with ESMTP id 
2007122816233723-223452 ;          Fri, 28 Dec 2007 16:23:37 -0700 
Received:  from p01c11m091.mxlogic.net (mxl144v247.mxlogic.net 
[208.65.144.247]) by smtp1.fws.gov (Postfix) with ESMTP id 78C1919E8008
 for <r2fwe_al@fws.gov>; Fri, 28 Dec 2007 15:57:46 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown [65.160.234.70] by p01c11m091.mxlogic.net 
(mxl_mta-5.3.0-3) with SMTP id 87585774.3402718128.97891.00-
123.p01c11m091.mxlogic.net (envelope-from <judsnider@msn.com>); Fri, 
28 Dec 2007 16:23:36 -0700 (MST) 
Received:  from unknown (HELO weba1.sac.getactive.com) 
([192.168.17.109])  by mx70.getactive.com with SMTP; 28 Dec 2007 
15:19:08 -0800 
PostedDate:  12/28/2007 04:23:35 PM 
$MessageID:  <20071228232335.17229.9364.qmail@weba1.sac.getactive.com> 
From:  judsnider@msn.com 
SendTo:  R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
Subject:  Attn: Mexican Gray Wolf NEPA Scoping 
X_Spam:  [F=0.0010146601; B=0.500(0); spf=0.500; S=0.010(2007121801); 
MH=0.500(2007122834); R=0.091(1071128144549); SC=none; SS=0.500] 
X_Mail_From:  <judsnider@msn.com> 
X_SOURCE_IP:  [(unknown)] 
$MIMETrack:  Itemize by SMTP Server on IFW9BCT-SMTP1/FWS/DOI(Release 
7.0.3|September 26, 2007) at 12/28/2007 04:23:37 PM,MIME-CD by Notes 
Client on Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI(Release 6.5.1|January 21, 2004) 
at 01/22/2008 02:59:46 PM,MIME-CD complete at 01/22/2008 02:59:46 PM 
SMTPOriginator:  judsnider@msn.com 
RoutingState:   
$UpdatedBy:  ,CN=IFW9BCT-SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteServers:  CN=IFW9BCT-
SMTP1/OU=FWS/O=DOI,CN=FW2ROMAIL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
RouteTimes:  12/28/2007 04:23:37 PM-12/28/2007 04:23:39 PM,12/28/2007 
04:23:39 PM-12/28/2007 04:23:40 PM 
$Orig:  08AD9D1F355A3DBF872573BF0080815B 
Categories:   
$Revisions:   
$MsgTrackFlags:  0 
DeliveredDate:  12/28/2007 04:23:40 PM 
 
Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Judith Snider 
7967 W. Blue Heron Way 
Tucson, AZ 85743 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
jim oconnor 
7500 apple mill rd 
MEBANE, NC 27302 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Wally Sykes 
Box 733 
Joseph, OR 97846 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Freya Fuhrman 
2322 N. Commonwealth Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60614 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Crystal Pierce 
1007 N Broadway 
Springfield, MO 65802 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Stephen Ritter 
Apartado postal 252 
PATZCUARO 61600 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Sean O'Toole 
1325 Pennsylvania Ave 
Steubenville, OH 43952-1568 
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Dr. Brian Millsap, State Administrator, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
NM 
 
Dear Dr. U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, 
 
The opportunity to comment on the rule-change for managing 
reintroduced Mexican gray wolves comes not a moment too soon. 
Fish and Wildlife Service management, with its heavy reliance on 
predator control targeting the wolves, has suppressed the wolf 
population and contributed to inbreeding. The solution must 
comply with the conservation mandate of the Endangered Species 
Act and not allow loss of wolves - from any and all sources, 
including government take and illegal poaching - to keep the 
population from rapid growth and genetic rescue. 
 
To this end, please develop a Conservation Alternative to be 
analyzed in the draft environmental impact statement that would 



upgrade the legal status of the reintroduced Mexican wolves from 
their current "experimental non-essential" standing to a fully 
protected endangered status. 
 
Please do not include any alternative for analysis that would 
increase take of wolves, set any limits on wolf numbers, 
restrict their movements, or in any other respect infringe on 
the potential of establishing additional Mexican wolf 
populations, one of which is already called for in the 1982 
Mexican Wolf Recovery Plan and more of which will likely be 
required in a future revision of that plan. 
 
The Conservation Alternative should include the following 
provisions: 
 
1) Allow release of wolves from the captive breeding population 
directly into New Mexico. This is particularly important to 
enable the Fish and Wildlife Service to release genetically 
valuable animals into areas in which no wolf packs have 
established territories. 
2) Allow wolves to roam freely outside the boundaries of the 
Blue Range 
Wolf Recovery Area and not be geographically constrained by any 
other politically derived restrictions - just as other 
endangered species are allowed free movement. 
3) Require livestock owners using public lands to remove or 
render inedible the carcasses of non-wolf-killed stock so as to 
prevent wolves from being attracted to areas where domestic 
animals are vulnerable and habituating to preying on stock. This 
could be accomplished, at least in part, by holding blameless 
for subsequent depredations any wolf that has scavenged on dead 
livestock - and protecting such wolves from any governmental or 
private "take" or predator control. 
4) Authorize release of wolves into the White Sands Wolf 
Recovery Area, which is just a few dozen miles to the east of 
the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area. White Sands has already been 
analyzed for its suitability for wolves and could serve as a 
home for genetically valuable wolves that might not otherwise be 
released. White Sands has only been found "unsuitable" if wolves 
are required to stay within its boundaries, but as part of a 
population that interacts with wolves in the Gila, it would 
serve an important role. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Michelle Rekstad 
15305 Jodphur Drive 
Bowie, MD 20721 
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Dec 28, 2007 
 
Brian Millsap 
 
Dear  Millsap, 
 
As a supporter of scientifically sound wildlife management who 
understands the value wolves can bring to ecosystems, I am writing to 
urge you to take a more balanced approach to Mexican wolf recovery 
efforts in the Southwest. 



 
After ten years of reintroduction efforts, there are fewer than 60 
wolves in the wild lands of the Southwest, more than 40 short of the 
reintroduction goal of establishing 102 wolves in the wild by 2006. 
 
Mexican wolves are one of the most endangered animals in the world and 
 
play an important role in restoring balance to Southwest forests.  But 
despite these facts, the Service hasn't made much progress in 
restoring them. 
 
There are millions of acres of public land in the Southwest where 
wolves could thrive, but Mexican wolves continue to be confined to a 
much smaller, politically defined recovery area.  The rules as they 
stand do not live up to the promise of the Endangered Species Act. 
 
As one of 900,000 members and supporters of Defenders of Wildlife, I 
am asking you to make the following changes in the reintroduction 
rule. 
 
First, "uplist" the Mexican wolf to Experimental Essential 
status.  This will preserve the management flexibility of the rule, 
but require that other agencies consult about impacts on wolves. 
 
Second, allow the wolves to disperse beyond the recovery area, and to 
be released where biologists say is best. 
 
Third, don't limit wolf numbers, or allow any new reasons to kill them 
and ensure that any authorized removals take into account individual 
wolves' genetic value, the size and health of the population, the 
number of breeding pairs, and whether progress toward recovery is 
being made. 
 
I am confident that if you make all of these changes, the Mexican gray 
wolf recovery program will get back on track and these wolves will 
have a real chance at recovery in the wild lands of the Southwest. 
 
Thank you for considering my viewpoints on this incredibly important 
matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Maraine Joi 
HC 2 Box 309 
Patagonia, AZ 85624-9718 

 


